GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
DIRECTORATE GENERAL OF HEALTH SERVICES
MINISTRY OF HEALTH & FAMILY WELFARE

Office of MCC NIRMAN BHAWAN, NEW DELHI-110108

Email: adgme@nic.in

Ref. U-12021/02/2025-MEC Dated: 28.05.2025

NOTICE

Kind Attention:

MCC of DGHS, MoHFW is in receipt of many requests from Candidates of
Tamil Nadu and other states. The candidates have been allotted seats during
All India Quota Counselling of NEET SS 2024, but are not able to join the
allotted seats as the original documents are held by respective institutions

following the bond policy applicable therein.

In reference to the same, it 1s mentioned that a template has been prepared
on the basis of which provisional admission may be given to the candidates.
Accordingly, the reporting for Round-1 of NEET SS 2024 has been extended
till 30.05.2025.

Notice posted on: 28.05.2025.



TO WHOMESOEVER IT MAY CONCERN

It 1s to certify that, (Name of candidate), ~ (Roll No.) has
completed PG Degree (MD/MS/Diploma) in the discipline from the
institute . The candidate is serving bond period in this institute
from to . The original certificates of the candidate are lying with

this institute and were duly verified at the time of admission.

The candidate has been allotted seat through Super specialty
Counselling 2024 being conducted by Medical Counselling Committee (MCC),
DGHS, MoHFW, where he/she has to report by 28® May, 2025 with original
documents. In compliance to directions received from the Hon ‘ble Madras High
Court in W.P Nos. 17424, 17529 and 18262 of 2023, the original documents of
the candidate are being released for the purpose of admission to Super specialty
Seats on the condition that the candidate will serve the remaining bond period
after the completion of Super specialty degree, failing which the college has the

full liberty to initiate any legal proceedings against the candidate.

Signature of the Head of the Institute
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